# The New Jersey WasteWise Business Network

May 10, 2016

To: Members and Prospective Members of the

New Jersey WasteWise Business Network

From: Steven Rinaldi, Chair

New Jersey WasteWise Business Network NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability

Subject: Minutes from the Network meeting of May 5, 2016

#### Minutes:

Welcome –Network Chair Steve Rinaldi (Steven.Rinaldi@dep.nj.gov) welcomed everyone and mentioned that there were 130 people registered for the meeting. Steve explained that the New Jersey WasteWise Business Network is the New Jersey chapter of the USEPA's national WasteWise program, which is a program designed to help businesses and other organizations learn how waste reduction, recycling and recycled product procurement not only help the environment, but also their bottom line. Steve's opening comments addressed the troubling increase in non-recyclable trash that is mixed in with recyclable materials collected at the curb and in office settings. Such contamination creates serious quality control issues, negatively affects the economics of recycling and jeopardizes the success of our state's recycling efforts. Steve indicated that while simplistic in nature, continuous multi-faceted educational programs (including use of social media) designed to decrease contaminants in recycling loads are needed so that people better understand what should and should not be placed into their recycling container or cart whether at home or at the office. The NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability has produced a series of educational messages to promote recycling, including several that address the contamination problem, for use on municipal, county and business recycling program websites and social media sites. These will be made available soon.

Product Stewardship Update – Electronic Waste and Paint Recycling – Guy Watson, Chief, NJDEP, Bureau of Recycling and Hazardous Waste Management, <a href="mailto:Guy.Watson@dep.nj.gov">Guy.Watson@dep.nj.gov</a> – Guy explained that "product stewardship" is the term used to describe a system where manufacturers take responsibility for the environmental and economic impacts of a product through its life cycle. There are a wide variety of products that are managed through product stewardship systems in the United States. In addition, there are different approaches that can be taken in regard to product stewardship. For example, paint manufacturers came together to create a Paintcare program that has been adopted in several states. In this system, a surcharge is placed on the purchase of new paint and the monies collected are used to finance the recycling program for old paint. This program is not managed by the states, but rather by a third party. The Paintcare program provides a unified industry approach to the management of old paint.

Conversely, the electronic waste programs that have been enacted in 25 states and the District of Columbia are distinct programs each with their own particular state requirements (although there are similarities, as well). While the program established in New Jersey has resulted in a significant increase in the recycling of electronic waste since its inception in 2011, it has run into some obstacles over the past year. The most significant obstacle has been the disappearance of the recycling market for the CRT glass collected through these programs. While the CRT glass from old computers and TVs continues to be collected, new computers and TVs do not use this type of glass and so there is no demand for the CRT glass. As such, the cost to run these collection programs have increased dramatically. This has resulted in the disruption of collection programs and the stockpiling of electronic waste. The New Jersey Legislature is considering a bill to revise the New Jersey electronic waste recycling law. Among other things, the proposed revision would no longer allow manufacturers to stop collecting material once their obligation has been met, would be based on market share and not return share, would call for multi-year recycling plans from manufacturers and would reassess the number of collection sites needed statewide in order to provide an appropriate level of convenience.

"repurposing": the Art and Business of Giving New Life to Industrial Junk – Damon Carson, Founder and President, repurposedMATERIALS, <a href="mailto:damon@repurposedmaterialsinc.com">damon@repurposedmaterialsinc.com</a>
- Mr. Carson's company is in the business of receiving industrial junk from a wide variety of sources and finding totally new end uses for these items. He explained that repurposing is a form of reuse, which is at the top of the solid waste management hierarchy. Mr. Carson discussed how one must think differently in his line of work, something he described as "substitutionary thinking." Among the many examples that Mr. Carson discussed were the use of old billboard vinyl as slip n' slides, old military parachutes as gazebo awnings, old street sweeper brushes as livestock scratching pads and old mining tires (cut in half) used for livestock water tanks. He explained that for materials to be good candidates for repurposing, they must be standardized, available, versatile and have the right engineering characteristics. repurposedMATERIALS has recently opened a new facility in Wilmington, Delaware. (PowerPoint to be available at <a href="https://www.anjr.com">www.anjr.com</a>)

Transforming Edible and Inedible Residual Bionutrients into Valued Resources – Dr. Ross Hamilton, Vice President of Quality Control and Billy Frish, Regional Vice President, Darling Ingredients, Inc., rhamilton@darlingii.com and wfrish@darlingii.com. Darling Ingredients, Inc. (founded in 1882) is a renderer, which is company that accepts meat processing waste, food production waste and other wastes from the livestock and food service industries (including used cooking oil) and through its processing operation transforms these materials into food, feed and fuel products. The company is based in Texas, but has a facility in Newark, NJ. Darling Ingredients serves the pharmaceutical, food, pet food, feed, fuel, bioenergy, fertilizer, and restaurant industries. Mr. Ross explained that his company operates the largest facility in North America to produce renewable diesel from recycled animal fats and used cooking oils (also uses distiller oils). Mr. Frish spoke about a problem that the rendering industry faces, which is the theft of used cooking oil from restaurants, cafeterias and other generators, the entities that provide feedstock to the rendering industry. This not only hurts the economics of the rendering industry, but also jeopardizes the environment when this material is not properly handled. Legislation addressing this issue was proposed, but was not signed into law. The environmental benefits of rendering include the following: reduces organics going to landfill, carbon capture

and GHG avoidance, and spares placing more acres under cultivation. (PowerPoint to be available at www.anjr.com)

Strategies for Successful Waste Reduction and Recycling Programs in the Business Sector and Implementing Sustainable Janitorial Services – Rachel Weisslitz, National Sustainability Manager and Michael Halady, National Sustainability Manager, SBM Site Services, rweisslitz@sbmcorp.com and mhalady@sbmcorp.com - SBM is a global janitorial service company that manages 29 sites in New Jersey. The company implements waste reduction, recycling and "green" janitorial programs at these companies and also provides education and training to its clients. Mr. Halady indicated that it is important to establish program objectives, such as: looking to raise staff awareness and encourage their participation in sustainability programs; reducing recycling in the trash, and waste contamination in the recycling; meeting corporate and local goals; striving to establish processes that comply with regulations and can support LEED and ISO assessments; and realizing cost savings. In addition, Mr. Halady outlined the steps that need to be taken when initiating a waste reduction and recycling program, which are as follows: develop a baseline, conduct a waste analysis, identify gaps and opportunities, implement program improvements and education, track data, and review progress and status. Mr. Halady also discussed the pros and cons of three collection approaches that can be taken when establishing business recycling programs – deskside collection, back of the house sorting and the use of centralized locations. Regardless of the approach taken, it was noted that a key to the success of such programs is to identify and involve all key stakeholders from the outset. Ms. Weisslitz discussed "green" cleaning, which she described as an approach to janitorial services that offers better environmental performance and improved worker health and safety, while retaining the same sanitation quality as traditional, more chemical-intensive methods. In addition to reducing waste in janitorial operations, these efforts can save money for businesses. In fact, Ms. Weisslitz stated that one of SBM's clients saved \$350,000 in disposal costs thanks to the green cleaning strategies implemented. (PowerPoint to be available at www.anjr.com)

## The following is the registration list for the 5/5/16 meeting:

## Speakers:

Steve Rinaldi, NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability, Steven.Rinaldi@dep.nj.gov Guy Watson, NJDEP, Bureau of Recycling and Hazardous Waste, Guy.Watson@dep.nj.gov Damon Carson, repurposedMATERIALS, damon@repurposedmaterialsinc.com Ross Hamilton, Darling Ingredients Inc., rhamilton@darlingii.com Billy Frish, Darling Ingredients Inc., wfrish@darlingii.com Rachel Weisslitz, SBM Site Services, Inc., rweisslitz@sbmcorp.com Michael Halady, SBM Site Services, Inc., mhalady@sbmcorp.com

#### Attendees:

John E. Adams, Chempharma, john.adams.7490@gmail.com Stephen Adams, Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority, sadams@co.morris.nj.us Caitlin Bast, South Jersey Industries, CBast@sjindustries.com Kevin Bauer, Educational Testing Service Carpenter & Paint Shops, kbauer@ets.org

Tina Beakley, Inspira Health Network, BeakleyT@ihn.org

 $Matthew\ Bellifemine, New\ Jersey\ American\ Water,\ Matthew. Bellifemine@amwater.com$ 

Dan Benker, Kearny Bank, dbenker@kearnybank.com

John Bennevich, Subcontractor for NJ Civil Service Commission, jbennevich@att.net

Angela Bonanno-Lynch, Bergen County Utilities Authority, abonanno-lynch@bcua.org

Jamie Bradley, NJ Natural Gas Company, JBradley@NJResources.com

Frank Brill, Brill Public Affairs, frankbrilljr@gmail.com

Jeffery Bryk, Republic Services, JBryk@republicservices.com

R. Mike Burton, Atlantic County Utilities Authority, mburton@acua.com

Paul Cascais, City of Summit, pcascais@cityofsummit.org

Pedro Carrasco, Hyatt Regency New Brunswick, pedro.carrasco@hyatt.com

Ron Cerankowski, Township of Monroe, rcerankowski@monroetwp.com

Neil Chuprinko, Realogy Holdings Corp., Neil.Chuprinko@realogy.com

Barney Collins, Honeywell International, Barney. Collins@Honeywell.com

Kristi Conover, Pfizer, Inc., Kristin.G.Conover@pfizer.com

Steve Cook, Elizabethtown Gas, scook@aglresources.com

Lauren Cranmer, Becton, Dickinson and Company, lauren\_cranmer@bd.com

George Crea, Hyatt Regency New Brunswick, george.crea@hyatt.com

Roseanne Crisafi, Bergen Community College, rcrisafi@bergen.edu

Kathleen Cross, Troemner, LLC, Kmusante@troemner.com

Linda S. Crumbock, Cape May County Municipal Utilities Authority,

CrumbockLS@cmcmua.com

Raymond Cywinski, SUEZ, Ray.Cywinski@suez-na.com

Carole Dacey, Borough of Closter, cdacey@closternj.us

Michael Damato, Eli Lilly & Company, Michael.damato@lilly.com

Jarret David, EBP Supply Solutions, jdavid@ebpsupply.com,

Wayne DeFeo, DeFeo Associates, wdefeo@defeoassociates.com

Will DeMuth, Metrofuser LLC, marketing@metrofuser.com

Nancy Dennion, Burlington Stores, Inc., Nancy.Dennion@burlingtonstores.com

Anthony DiNardi, D1 Companies, LLC, info@d1comp.com

Richard Dion, Bergen Regional Medical Center, RDion@bergenregional.com

Susan Dorward, Raritan Valley Community College, Susan.Dorward@raritanval.edu

Robert Doyle, Cartridge World USA, bdoyle@cartridgeworldusa.com

Al Du Bois, City of Clifton, adubois@cliftonnj.org

Aleta Finney, Atlantic City Electric (Pepco Holdings, Inc.), alfinney@pepcoholdings.com

Sondra Flite, NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability, Sondra.Flite@dep.nj.gov

Bob Frustaci, Premier Facility Management, Bob@pfmgreen.com

John Frustaci, Premier Facility Management, john@pfmgreen.com

Eric Gabrielson, Caraustar, Eric.Gabrielson@CARAUSTAR.COM

Kevin F. Garvey, William Paterson University, garveyk@wpunj.edu

David Gavura, McCarter & English, LLP, dgavura@mccarter.com

JoAnn Gemenden, Union County Recycling Office, jgemenden@ucnj.org

William Gischler, Firmenich, Inc., William.gischler@firmenich.com

Rich Green, Solvay, rich.green@solvay.com

Howard Halverson, The Valley Hospital, hhalver@valleyhealth.com

Lisa Hamilton, NJ Natural Gas Company, LHamilton@NJNG.com

Melissa Harvey, Somerset County Solid Waste, harvey@co.somerset.nj.us

Bill Havel, Alcatel-Lucent, william.havel@alcatel-lucent.com

Sherry Hawkins, Mannington Mills, Inc., sherry\_hawkins@mannington.com

Erin Hill, NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability, Erin.Hill@dep.nj.gov

Rich Hills, rjhillssr@optonline.net

Wayne Horbatt, Township of Monroe, whorbatt@monroetwp.com

Tim Hudson, SGS Accutest, timh@accutest.com

Mario Ianiero, AERC Recycling Solutions, mianiero@aerc.com

Mary Jerkowicz, Ocean County Department of Solid Waste Management,

MJerkowicz@co.ocean.nj.us

Barry Johnson, Bergen Regional Medical Center, BJohnson1@bergenregional.com

Penny Jones, Morris Plains Recycling Committee, pennyrecycling@gmail.com

Raj Kaur, Saint Barnabas Medical Center, rkaur@barnabashealth.org

Margaret Kevin-King, Princeton Plasma Physics Lab, mking@pppl.gov

Andriana Kontovrakis, Sims Recycling Solutions, Andriana.Kontovrakis@simsmm.com

John Krall, Guardian Data Destruction, jkrall@guardiandatadestruction.com

Chad Kreitz, Township of Parsippany-Troy Hills, CKreitz@Parsippany.net

Andrzej Krukowski, Educational Testing Service Carpenter & Paint Shops, akrukowski@ets.org

Ernest J. Kuhlwein Jr., Ocean County Department of Solid Waste Management,

EKuhlwein@co.ocean.nj.us

Roberta Lang, New Jersey Department of Agriculture, Roberta.Lang@ag.nj.gov

Mike Latronica, Harris Corp., mlatroni@harris.com

Dana Lawson, NJDEP, Bureau of Recycling and Hazardous Waste Management,

Dana.Lawson@dep.nj.gov

Jill Lipoti, Ph.D., enviroCOP, LLC, jill.lipoti@verizon.net

Wen Liu, Educational Testing Service, wliu@ets.org

Russell Martin, Fairview Borough, russsty@verizon.net

Dave Matthews, Bristol-Myers Squibb, dave.matthews@bms.com

Guillermo Matute, Hyatt Regency New Brunswick, guillermo.matute@hyatt.com

Sean M. McCarthy, Bernards Township, smccarthy@bernards.org

Tom McGeachen Sustainability Consultant, PE, LEED AP O&M, tjm35@njit.edu

Samantha A. McGraw, Sustainable Jersey, mcgraws@tcnj.edu

Joe McNellis, Waste Management, jmcnelli@wm.com

Kelly A. Menzel, Clean Venture Cycle Chem, kmenzel@cyclechem.com

Deanna Miller, Middlesex County Division of Solid Waste Mgt.,

deanna.miller@co.middlesex.nj.us

Kathleen Musante-Cross, Troemner, LLC, kmusante@troemner.com

Marc Navarro, Robbinsville Township, MarcN@robbinsville-twp.org

James R. Nerger, Omega Recycling LLC, jnerger@omega-recycle.com

Sarah Jane Noll, Chester Township, sjnoll@chestertownship.org

Jack O'Connor, New Jersey Restaurant & Hospitality Association, JackOConnor1@gmail.com

David Oettinger, Wilmington Paper, DOettinger@wilmingtonpaper.com

Rich Orlusky, United States Postal Service, richard.c.orlusky@usps.gov

Ana Pinto, Montclair State University, pintoa@email.montclair.edu

Matteo Portuesi, Clean Venture Cycle Chem, matteo.portuesi@cyclechem.com

David Potts, PSE&G, david.potts@pseg.com

Eamonn M. Radburn, Borough of Haworth, rpfdpresident@aol.com

Leslie Rempfer, New Jersey Restaurant Association, leslier@njra.org

Elizabeth Rexon, New Jersey Restaurant & Hospitality Association, Elizabeth R@njra.org

Paul Ritchie, Borough of Carlstadt, bigyellowhead@verizon.net

Anthony J. Riviera III, Cumberland County Improvement Authority, triviera@ccia-net.com

Marc Rosenkrantz, Schechner Lifson Corporation, marcr@slcinsure.com

Audrey Rozger, Township of Woodbridge, audrey.rozger@twp.woodbridge.nj.us

Gray Russell, Township of Montclair, grussell@montclairnjusa.org

Edward Russick, GTI, ERussick@GTI.com

Gordon Sabol, Waste Management, gsabol1@wm.com

Athena Sarafides, NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability, Athena.sarafides@dep.nj.gov

Nina Seiden, Passaic County Solid Waste & Recycling Office, NinaS@passaiccountynj.org

Kirk Silvester, Educational Testing Service Carpenter & Paint Shops, ksilvester@ETS.ORG

Chelsea Simkins, chelsea.simkins@gmail.com

Barbara Skacel, enviroCOP, wolf@envirocop.com

Wolf Skacel, enviroCOP, wolf@envirocop.com

Bill Scalzitti, Transitioning to Green, bscalzitti@transitioningtogreen.com

John Soha, Township of Mahwah, JSoha@mahwahtwp.org

William Spindler, Borough of Hasbrouck Heights, William Spindler

wspindlerhhdpw@gmail.com

Terri Slack, NJDEP, Air Quality, Energy and Sustainability

Joe Slomian, Township of Monroe, JSlomian@monroetwp.com

Melissa Smith, English Sewage Disposal, Inc., Melissa.smith@englishsewage.com

Fred Stanger, Middlesex County Division of Solid Waste Management,

Fred.Stanger@co.middlesex.nj.us

Mike Stevenson, Wilenta Feed, Inc., mstevenson@wilenta.com

David Stires, Township of West Milford, recycling@westmilford.org

Beth Stoudt, Shiseido Group USA, BStoudt@sai.shiseido.com

Pete Swavely, AERC Recycling, pswavely@aerc.com

Edie Tattersall, NJDEP, Bureau of Energy and Sustainability, Edith. Tattersall@dep.nj.gov

Jerry Thorne, Cranbury Township, jthorne@cranbury-nj.com

David A. Thompson, Panasonic Corporation of North America,

david.thompson@us.panasonic.com

Lou Troiano, Reliable Paper Recycling, lou@reliablepaperrecycling.com

Christine Vidal, Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority, cvidal@co.morris.nj.us

Diana Vigilante, dev1002@verizon.net

Toni Wagner, Merck Sharp & Dohme Corp., Antoinette.Wagner@merck.com

Robyn Weisser, West-Ward Pharmaceuticals, rweisser@west-ward.com

Steven Wharton, Kearny Bank, swharton@kearnyfederalsavings.net

Frederick Wilson, Morris County Municipal Utilities Authority, fwilson@co.morris.nj.us

Gary Wohler, Township of Cranbury, gjwretired@gmail.com

Danielle Wolbert, South Jersey Industries, dwolbert@sjindustries.com

George Wolfson, Village of Ridgewood Green Team, ccgwolfson@gmail.com

Alex Yaworsky, EMEX Power, ayaworsky@gmail.com

John Zoller, Shiseido America, Inc., JZoller@sai.shiseido.com

SR: Minutes May 5, 2016